
 

 
Rotherham Together Partnership (RTP) meeting 
5.00-5.30pm, Wednesday 14th September 2016   
Holiday Inn, Rotherham 
 
Draft notes and action points  
 
Attendees:    Sector/Organisation: 
Akhtar, Azizzum   Voluntary, Community & Faith Sectors (VCF)  
Connolly, John   Further Education 
Cowles, Cllr Allen   Leader of the Opposition Group, RMBC 
Dexter, Adrian   VCF Sector Representative 
Green, Scott    South Yorkshire Police 
Havenhand, Martin   Rotherham NHS Foundation Trust 
Hoddinott, Cllr Emma  Chair, Safer Rotherham Partnership 
Kemp, Sharon   Chief Executive, RMBC 
Kenny, Cmmr Julie   Commissioner, Lead for Partnerships   
Mallinder, Cllr Jeanette  RMBC  
Oldfield, Margaret   Voluntary Action Rotherham 
Pogson, Lisa    Business Representative 
Read, Cllr Chris   Leader, RMBC (Chair) 
Roberts, Steve   Chair, Business Growth Board 
Roche, Cllr David   Chair, Health & Wellbeing Board 
Scothern, Charlotte   Business Representative 
Smith, Mark                                     Rotherham, Donc & S Humber NHS Trust 
Smith, Mike                VCF Sector Representative 
Swales, Mark    Sheffield Hallam University 
Thomas, Ian    RMBC, CYPS 
Willis, Ruth    VCF Sector Representative 
 
Supporting officers: 
Parry, Steve    RMBC, Housing, Asset Management & Neighbourhoods 
 
Apologies:    Sector/Organisation: 
Pater, Lawson   Rotherham, Donc & S Humber NHS Trust  
Denniff, Andrew   Chamber of Commerce 
Carlin, Tony    South Yorkshire Fire & Rescue 
Edwards, Chris   Rotherham Clinical Commissioning Group 
Jagger, Paul    Chamber of Commerce 
Kitlowski, Dr Julie   Rotherham Clinical Commissioning Group 
Lal, Shokat    RMBC 
Niedzwiedz, Marek   Business Representative 
Odell, Rob    South Yorkshire Police 



 

Stephenson, Amy   Business Representative 
  
Rotherham Partnership:  
Haywood, Carole   Partnership Manager, RMBC 
Holmes, Michael   Assistant Partnership Manager, RMBC 
 

 Agenda item Action 

1. Opening, welcome and introductions 
Cllr Chris Read opened the meeting and welcomed 
everyone, noting that this was a short meeting prior to the 
place shaping workshop.  
 
Apologies were noted as above. 
 

 

2. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Notes and actions from the previous meeting and 
declarations of interest 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
The notes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true 
record. 
 
Matters arising 
Community relations work 
This will be brought back to the December meeting.  
Members to advise Carole if they’d like to get involved in 
this work. 
 
Partnership website/calendar of events 
Any forthcoming events that partners would like to be 
included on the website’s calendar of events should be sent 
to the team.  The intention is to also include brief member 
bios on the site, which members are asked to send to the 
team.  Finally, any other general suggestions relating to the 
website should be sent to Elena Hodgson (partnership 
engagement and communications officer)   
 
Community strategy 
An initial draft has been developed with four themes 
informed by the June workshop.  The aim is to sign off the 
final version in early 2017. 
 
Marathon relay 
Members were reminded that the relay is taking place 
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tomorrow night (15th September).  Participants can walk or 
run a mile to help raise money for a looked after children 
visit to Poland. 

3. Theme Board updates (based on updates circulated in 
advance of the meeting) 
 
Health and Wellbeing Board 
Cllr David Roche gave a brief update on the Health and 
Wellbeing Board.  The sustainability and transformation 
plan, which has received very positive feedback so far, is 
currently the biggest thing on the board’s agenda.   
 
Business Growth Board 
Steve Roberts gave a brief update on the Business Growth 
Board.  Areas of focus include securing funding from the 
Sheffield city region for key projects such as Forge Island and 
delivering the Man of Steel. 
 
Safer Rotherham Partnership  
Steve Parry gave a brief update on the Safer Rotherham 
Partnership (SRP).  Particular progress is being made in the 
reporting of hate crime and the SRP plan has now been 
published on the website.  
 
Children and Young People’s Partnership 
Ian Thomas gave a brief update on the Children and Young 
People’s Partnership, which is maturing well and overseeing 
the development of a children and young people’s plan. 
 
It was agreed that a more in depth session on theme boards 
would be arranged for later this year  
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4. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rotherham Together Partnership chairing arrangements 
 
Steve Roberts presented the paper, which recommended 
extending Cllr Read’s tenure as RTP chair in order to provide 
continuity.   
 
Carole commented that the extension would give other 
members more time to decide whether they’d be interested 
in taking on the role.  The RTP team would be happy to 
discuss this. 
 
Adrian suggested that it would be hard to change chair at 

 
 
 
 
 



 

this point when the partnership is still finding its feet. 
 
The recommendation was agreed. 
 

5. AOB 
 
Chamber business awards 
The awards are taking place on 14th October.  RTP sponsors 
the business in the community award and has a table for 10 
people.  Members should let Carole know if they’re 
interested in attending.  
 
Close 
Cllr Read closed the meeting by setting the scene for the 
place shaping workshop to follow. 
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Next meeting: Wednesday 9th November, 5.00-7.00, Voluntary Action Rotherham 
 


